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July 15, 2019 

Scott A. Morris 
Regional Administrator 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region IV 
1600 E. Lamar Blvd., 
Arlington TX, 76011 

SUBJECT: Docket Nos. 50-206, 50-361, 50-362 and 72-41 
Resumption of Fuel Transfer Operations 

Douglas R. Bauder 
Vice President Decommissioning & 
Chief Nuclear Officer 
S.u1 Onofre Nuclear Generating Station 

San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station (SONGS), 
Units 1, 2, 3, and ISFSI 

REFERENCE: Letter from Mr. D. Bauder (SCE) to S. A. Morris (NRC) dated May 17, 
2019; Subject: Docket Nos. 50-206, 50-361, 50-362 and 72-41, 
Resumption of Fuel Transfer Operations, San Onofre Nuclear 
Generating Station (SONGS) Units 1, 2, 3, and ISFSI, (ADAMS 
Accession No. ML 19141A049) 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

By the referenced letter, SCE notified the NRC of our intent to begin preparations for 
resumption of Fuel Transfer Operations (FTO) at the San Onofre Nuclear Generating 
Station (SONGS). FTO has been suspended since the August 3, 2018 canister 
download event. In the referenced letter, SCE committed to notify the NRC when final 
readiness to resume FTO is achieved, but prior to resuming FTO. 

As I discussed today by phone with members of your staff, SONGS has achieved 
readiness to resume FTO. SCE intends to resume FTO within the next few days. This 
letter completes the commitment described in the referenced letter. 

There are no new regulatory commitments provided in this letter. 

Should you have any questions, or require additional information, please contact me or 
Mr. Albert E. Bates, Manager, Nuclear Regulatory Affairs at (949) 368-6945. 

cc: Document Control Desk 
M. Doell, NRC Project Manager, SONGS Units 1, 2 and 3 
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